
To Everyone in Tsuruta,
Time is a fascinating thing, isn’t it?  Depending on the
earth’s distance from the sun, the day can get longer or
shorter, but time moves always at the same rate.  Yet, if
that’s the case, why is it that this year felt like only a
moment?  Always at the same rate, but it passed so fast.
A great motivation for coming to Japan was to
experience not being a hermit.  I have never found going
to parties, going out to drink, etc. to be appealing, but I
believed that it was important for me to experience them
to prevent any possible future regrets.  I must admit
that it has been interesting.  I went to onsens, to
karaoke, and to bars for the first time, and I had fun.
However, I found myself missing my life as a hermit.  I
miss sitting at home and listening to music, writing
stories, and reflecting and thinking about life.  
The best thing about coming to Japan, though, was
having worked with teachers who have always been kind
and friendly to me.  I know I am a quiet person, but I
have always enjoyed the small conversations by the
snack area, in the hallways, and during office dinners.
Staffs in New York schools are sometimes far from
amiable, so to work with such a wonderful staff is truly a
blessing.  
To the teachers of Tsuruta Junior High School: Thank
you for welcoming me into your school, and thank you
for every kindness.
To Mayor Nakano and everyone at the Board of
Education: Thank you for this great opportunity, and
thank you for your hospitality.
I wish everyone good health and happiness.

Sincerely,
Hsun (Aadrien) Chang


